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Minutes 

Meeting: AEMO Procedure Change Working Group (APCWG) 

Date: Thursday, 6 June 2024 

Time: 10.00am – 10.15pm  

Location: Virtual meeting  

Teleconference details: MS Teams 

Attendees: 

Name Company  

Adam Stephen  Entego 

Alex Gillespie (Chair) AEMO 

Brooke Edwards AEMO 

James McIntosh  AEMO 

Liz Aitken Empire Carbon and Energy  

Mark McKinnon Western Power  

Natalia Kostecki  AEMO  

Sandy Ng AEMO  

Scott Cornish Enel X 

Vlasta Barac Metro Power  

 

1 Welcome 

• Alex Gillespie (Chair) opened the meeting with an acknowledgement of country. 

• Stakeholders were reminded that the session is being recorded. 

• Alex introduced Sandy Ng from AEMO who presented on the proposed amendments to the WEM 

Procedure (Procedure).  

2 WEM Procedure: Mid Peak Electric Storage Resource Obligation Intervals  

• Sandy provided the APCWG with some background on the reason for the changes. 

• AEMO is amending the Procedure to align with changes to the WEM Rules. The proposed amendments: 

– reflect a new focus on Mid-Peak Electric Storage Resource Obligation Interval (MPESROI); 

– include changes to Long-Term PASA arrangements (via an amended definition for ‘Peak Demand 

Period’), to provide for initial MPESROI values; 

– set out circumstances that allow AEMO to determine changes to previously published MPESROI; and 

– reflect updated consultation and publication requirements.   
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• Consultation was released on 22 May 2024 with submissions closing on 20 June 2024.  

• More information can be found on the WEM Website.  

• Attendees were invited to ask questions or provide feedback. While no questions or feedback were 

provided at the meeting, the Chair reminded attendees that AEMO can be contacted directly to discuss the 

proposed changes.  

3 Next Steps and Other Business  

• Stakeholders are invited to submit written responses to the Procedure consultation to 

wa.marketdevelopment@aemo.com.au and WA.FutureSystemDesign@aemo.com.au by 5pm on the 20 

June 2024.  

• There being no other business, the meeting was closed at 10.15am.  
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